HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
May 19, 2020
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Carl Ransford via an electronic Zoom meeting. Members present were Troy Andersen, Robert Rampulla, Patrick White, and Ruth Hospodarksy. Also present was Water Superintendent Marty Recker, Council Liaison Steve Dodson, and Water Clerk I Stacey Carter. Roll was called. 
Troy Andersen moved the approval of the agenda. Patrick White seconded. Motion Carried.

Ruth Hospodarksy moved the approval of the consent agenda: April regular meeting minutes, financial report and bills. Troy Andersen seconded. Motion Carried.

Superintendent’s Report
The City of Hiawatha City Hall is planning to begin opening to the public June 15th using a slow opening process consistent with other local communities. Office staffing will remain the same until June 1st, then gradually more employees will return to the office. 

The Water Board meeting will again be held virtually for June.

V & K is hoping to begin work on the GSR at the end of May and be completed in August. Field operators are working to clean and prepare the area along Fitzroy Rd by Well #10.
Recker is recommending that the Water Board consider moving forward with a purchase of a fixed base meter reading system for the Sensus meters. The system would allow the meter reading process to be conducted from the office and transfers the data into the billing system software.
Well site at 2030 Boyson Road was visited by a third-party insurance adjuster due the recent hail storm and it was decided that this roof will need to be replaced.

The City of Palo has contacted Recker to know if we would be interested in developing an agreement with them to exercise the City of Palo’s water main valves with our valve exerciser. The Water Board discussed this possibility and decided that they would like to get more information on this.
Robert Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:50pm. Ruth Hospodarksy seconded. Motion carried. 
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